David Polivy, Mayor

Anna Klovstad, Vice Mayor

Jessica Abrams, Council Member David Tirman, Council Member Tony Commendatore, Council Member



Department Heads

Dan Wilkins, Acting Town Manager
Andy Morris, Town Attorney
Randall Billingsley, Acting Chief of Police
Kim Szczurek, Administrative Services Director
Judy Price, Communications Director/Town Clerk
Daniel Wilkins, Public Works Director/Town Engineer
Denyelle Nishimori, Community Development Director

July 24, 2020

Alison Lehman, Nevada County CEO Nevada County Board of Supervisors 950 Maidu Avenue Nevada City, CA 95959

Dear Ms. Lehman and Honorable Board:

This letter addresses the agenda items SR 20-3301 and SR 20-3310 regarding relief to the community and the Town from CARES act funding received by Nevada County.

The Town has reviewed the Memorandum of Understanding included in SR 20-3310 and are in agreement with the terms of the MOU. We appreciate this opportunity.

The Town is also very appreciative of the County staff recommendation on the distribution of a portion of the Coronavirus Relief Funds (CRF) for critical local support of our economy. The entire county is feeling the economic effects of the COVID 19 pandemic and we realize that we are in this for the long haul.

We very much appreciate the collaborative conversations over the last week or so as you considered the details of this program. The Town of Truckee is very supportive of this program and hopes that the Board of Supervisors will support the County staff recommendations.

Best,

Kim Szczurek Administrative Services Director Town of Truckee